
Purpose & Context

Hospital Patient Safety Indicator Report

Croom Orthopaedic Hospital Reporting Month: May-25

The aim of the Hospital Patient Safety Indicator Report (HPSIR) is to assure the public that 

the indicators selected and published for this report are monitored by senior management 

of both the hospital and hospital group as a key component of clinical governance.

There are a number of considerations which should be noted for context:

- The HPSIR collates indicators from a range of data repositories

- While all data in the HSPIR is collated and verified in good faith, data from the original 

source may be updated and not reflected in the HSPIR due to time lags. 

- Therefore, the data repositories, and not the HPSIR, should be considered the accurate 

source of data.

- The HPSIR cannot, and should not, be used to compare performance of hospitals or 

hospitals groups. Different hospitals specialise in treating patients with different and 

sometimes much more complex care needs, making comparisons between hospitals 

ineffective.

- Like all indicators, the data should be interpreted with caution as there is natural varation 

between months which is influenced by case complexity

- While all hospitals collect a large range of data on an ongoing basis, these metrics have 

been selected on the basis that they are robust, relevant and and underpinned by 

standardised definitions.

- The HSPIR should not be considered, nor is aimed to be, a comprehensive overview of 

patient safety in a hospital or hospital group

The completion and publication of the HPSIR is, in itself, a performance indicator for each 

hospital.
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